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Focus and Scope 
The Journal of Plain Anabaptist Communities (JPAC) is a peer-reviewed journal dedicated to publishing 
both empirical and theoretical work related to Plain Anabaptist communities, including, among others, the 
Amish, conservative Mennonites, Amish-Mennonites, Apostolic Christians, Brethren, Bruderhof, and 
Hutterites. JPAC articles may include emerging issues associated with Plain Anabaptist communities, 
diverse theoretical perspectives, and methodological approaches to the study of Plain Anabaptist groups, 
and significant research findings about Plain Anabaptist populations. JPAC enjoys the support and 
collaboration of the Young Center for Anabaptist and Pietist Studies, Elizabethtown College, 
Elizabethtown, Pennsylvania, and the Amish & Mennonite Information Center, Berlin, Ohio.  
 JPAC is the direct successor at The Ohio State University of the Journal of Amish and Plain Anabaptist 
Studies (JAPAS). (Articles from volumes 1–6 of JAPAS can still be accessed, free of charge, in the 
Knowledge Bank of the OSU Libraries: https://kb.osu.edu/handle/1811/54888.) 
 
Content 
JPAC publishes full-length articles focused on theory and research about Plain Anabaptist communities, 
generally in the range of 6,000–12,000 words inclusive of references, tables, figures, and appendices. 
Shorter-length articles of 3,000–6,000 words are generally narrower in focus or report preliminary 
research findings and emergent theoretical discussions about Plain Anabaptist communities. Reviews of a 
single book or scholarly work are 1,000–3,000 words in length. Reviews of multiple works range between 
3,000 and 7,000 words. Other forms of scholarship also may be published in the Journal of Plain 
Anabaptist Communities. However, authors should consult with the editors in advance to ascertain the 
appropriateness of a submission other than an article or a review. 
 
Publication 
JPAC is a biannual publication, and all content is published under a Creative Commons Attribution-
NonCommerical-NoDerivatives 4.0 International license, unless other indicated. Manuscripts may be 
submitted in one of two citation styles: Chicago Manual of Style (17th edition) or American Psychological 
Association (APA) style (7th edition). Prospective authors and readers can register for JPAC and access 
additional details about the journal, including author guidelines, at https://plainanabaptistjournal.org/about.  
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